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Thank you for considering our testimony. As an introduction, the R Street Institute’s mission is 

to engage in policy research and outreach to offer educational resources to stakeholders on 

free markets and limited, effective government in many areas, including contraception policy. 

We appreciate the opportunity to offer a national perspective on the financial impact of 

contraception access.  

 

In 2010 alone, federal and state governments covered the expenses associated with nearly 70 

percent of unplanned pregnancies in the United States, totaling $21 billion.1 Those costs have 

likely increased dramatically since then, given that the estimated costs of pregnancies have 

increased by nearly a factor of four since 2010.2 In light of this, studies have shown that 

increased access to contraceptives leads to fewer unintended pregnancies and more savings for 

taxpayers.3 

 

Currently, many states require a doctor’s appointment to obtain birth control, which can be 

difficult to come by or simply unaffordable when factoring in consultation costs, time off work 

and other considerations. This has spurred many states to consider methods of reducing 

barriers to birth control access.4  

 

Research has shown that women are more likely to use more effective birth control methods 

when they are easier to access, and that increased use of effective methods leads to fewer 

unplanned pregnancies and fewer related public expenditures.5 What’s more, nearly 70 percent 

of women say that they would take advantage of a pharmacy access model for obtaining 



contraception, which permits women to bypass doctors and go straight to the pharmacy to 

obtain contraceptives, if it were available.6 

 

Indeed, in 2015, Oregon was the first state to implement a pharmacy access model, and a 2019 

study found that the model saved the state $1.6 million in healthcare costs within the first two 

years of implementation.7 

 

Currently, the costs of unplanned pregnancies in New Jersey are astounding. In 2010, 

unintended pregnancies in the Garden State cost taxpayers at the federal and state levels 

$477.1 million, $186.1 million of which was funded by New Jerseyans.8 

 

The magnitude of these expenses is easy to understand. New Jersey is the second most 

expensive state in which to give birth. In New Jersey, the average cost of a vaginal birth without 

insurance is $16,674.62, and the average caesarian section birth without insurance costs 

$21,297.28.9 

 

Lower-income women are more likely to have unintended pregnancies, in part because of the 

barriers to obtaining birth control,10 and they typically require taxpayer assistance in order to 

cover these costs.11 What’s more, a recent study conducted by United Way found that 41 

percent of Garden State households, “are considered among the working poor, meaning they 

struggle to afford basic necessities like food, healthcare, transportation and housing.”12 That 

translates to 3.7 million people, presumably half of which are women, whose healthcare costs 

may be partially or totally publicly funded.  

 

As shown in Oregon, pharmacy access to contraception can contribute to reduced public health 

costs, fewer unintended pregnancies, and overall improved health for women. As more states 

consider this model, it is crucial to understand the positive impact that allowing pharmacists to 

prescribe birth control can truly have. 

 

Thank you for your time,  
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